
Craig Lue 
5 Kings Drive 
Kingston 6 
 
May 27, 2019 
 

Mr. Stephen Gunter 
President 
JMMC 
West Minister Road 
Kingston 5 
 
Dear Mr. Gunter, 
 
Re:  JKA Race Meet #2/ May 5, 2019 
 
Further to our conversation regarding alleged irregularities at the captioned event, 
below is a synopsis of what I personally witnessed in the scrutineering area. 
 
At the end of race # 2 for the Rotax Junior class, the top 3 karts were held for a 
technical inspection by the chief scrutineer along with Mr Howard, who was flown in 
from the USA and appointed by the JKA to perform the technical checks.  We were 
advised that checks were being done on the carburettors, and we were instructed to 
remove them and present them to Mr. Howard. The float heights were checked on 
the top 3 karts; the carburator belonging to kart # 4 (1st place holder) was found to be 
outside the allowed specifications and, therefore, deemed to be illegal.  The 
carburettors from kart # 71 (2nd place holder) and kart # 82 (3rd place holder) were 
also checked and these were found to be within the allowable specifications and 
deemed to be legal. 
 
I asked Mr Howard to write up the infraction and was, in turn, advised that kart # 4 
was not going to be disqualified.  I then reiterated to Mr Howard that, not 
withstanding his refusal to disqualify #4, he still needed to write up a technical 
infraction ticket and send it to the stewards. He refused.  I then sought our Mr Rougie 
Misir, the Deputy Clerk of the Course for the meet, and explained what was 
happening in the tech area.  Mr Misir assured me that he would not stand for this and 
that he would deal with it. At the end of the race meet I noticed that no action had 
been taken.  May I also point out that, to date, no official results have been posted 
for this race. 
 
I am hereby asking you to use your office to investigate this matter as it is a gross 
miscarriage of the rules governing our sport.   
 
I look forward to hearing from your office in due course with an equitable outcome of 
this shocking and truly outrageous injustice.  
 
Respectfully yours, 
Craig Lue 
(Member of JKA) 


